Resolution No. 09-2022

RTP Project Construction No. 21-RT-54-05

WHEREAS, the Town of Malvern has received a FY 2021 Recreational Trail Program grant from the Alabama Department of Economic & Community Affairs for the purpose of construction of a walking trail at Ethel Webb Memorial Park; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Malvern, requires specific project construction services in conjunction with the implementation of its RTP Grant for the proposed improvements as specified in the FY 2021 application; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Malvern followed the competitive bid law process in the selection of construction services of the proposed construction of the walking trail as set forth in the FY 2021 RTP application.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Town of Malvern formally awards to the lowest bidder, Wiregrass Construction Company, Inc., with a bid of **199,132.00**, the construction contract to provide, construct a walking trail as outlined in the FY 2021 RTP application funded by the Alabama Department of Economic and Community Affairs (ADECA).

FURTHERMORE, that Tom Vickers, as the mayor of the Town of Malvern, be authorized to enter into a contract with **Wiregrass Construction Company**, **Inc.** for said construction services.

PASSED AND APPROVED ON THIS THE 2nd DAY OF August 2022.

Tom Vickers, Mayor

Carl R. Marsh, Councilmember

Jesse Scott, Councilmember

Emily Snellgrove, Councilmember

Lance Tucker, Councilmember

Jamie Conner, Councilmember

ATTEST:

Louise Couture, Municipal Clerk